SPECIAL MEETING
VILLAGE OF MORRILL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

November 28, 2023
8:00 AM
A Special Meeting of the Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Morrill, Nebraska was held on November 28, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. at the Village of Morrill Office.  Notice of the meeting had been published according to law, posted in 3 conspicuous places within the Village of Morrill.   The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public, that anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the Village office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the Village; provided, however, the Village Board could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so required.  An agenda kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the Village office at all times from the date of publication of the notice to the time of the meeting.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, was also delivered to each Board Member.
Chairman Hart presided and Village Clerk Janine Schmidt recorded the proceedings. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Hart directed the public a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, posted on the north wall for the public’s review. The following Board Members were present: Neal Hart, Denise Sinner, Tony Schuler and Steve Engleman.  Paul Adams was absent.  
An emergency item was added to the agenda.  Due to the sudden death of John W. Hudson, Jr., discussion was held regarding how to handle the dump since John worked the dump every Saturday.  It was decided that the dump will be closed until further notice and if needed the residents can make an appointment with the Village Office to dump.
Next on the agenda was discussion of sending a candidate to the Academy in Grand Island for police training beginning January 1, 2024 ending on April 12, 2024.  Discussion regarding the need to purchase a gun for the training and travel for the candidate being sent was also had.  

Next, Chief Muller introduced a candidate for the police department, Bruno Flores.  The board had an opportunity to ask questions and Bruno had an opportunity to ask the board questions.  

1. Moved by Member Hart and seconded by Member Sinner to Appoint Bruno Flores as a non-certified officer, starting December 1, 2023, and approve sending Mr. Flores to training in Grand Island and also giving authority for Chief Muller to sign the contract agreement with Mr. Flores.
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman, and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Adams.

2. The last item on the agenda was a motion to adjourn by Member Sinner and seconded by Member Schuler.
YEAS: Hart, Schuler, Engleman, and Sinner. NAYS: None. ABSENT: Adams.


The meeting was then adjourned at 8:48 am.  

/s/ Janine K. Schmidt

/s/ Neal Hart

Janine K. Schmidt



Neal Hart

Village Clerk/Treasurer


Chairman, Board of Trustees
